
“Tim and his wife Joni needed to 
make more than 10 trips to the 
doctor last month for surgery 
and other medical issues. It’s 
an hour-long drive from their 
home in the country, and all the 
extra gas was a major expense 
that caused them to fall behind 
on their other bills, like energy. 

Oregon Energy Fund helped 
them catch up so they could 
pay the bills, keep their home 
warm, and get healthy.”
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Dear friends,

Back in August, I had the opportunity to meet Nancy, a low-income senior who lives in Salem and 
had received energy assistance for several years. Nancy told me something I haven’t been able 
to stop thinking about. When she received her stimulus check in January, she wanted to use it to 
give back to the community. She decided to donate to Oregon Energy Fund in thanks for the help 
she’d received over the years.

Nancy’s story is remarkable. It’s also a beautiful example of the ways our community has 
supported us – and each other – through this time of crisis. As the COVID-19 pandemic raged 
into a second year and thousands of Oregonians struggled to afford the basic costs of light and 
heat, you helped us raise over $1.60 million and keep the power on for more than 3,800 
people. We expanded our funding to help low-income students and rural Oregon communities 
pay their bills, and kept our program open through the summer so our neighbors could stay cool 
during June’s deadly heat dome.

This would be a triumph at any time. But I’m deeply humbled to see this level of compassion and 
humanity from our donors in such a difficult year. When lost work, illness, and extreme weather 
roiled the lives of vulnerable Oregonians, your support ensured they could count on a warm, 
healthy, and stable home, empowering them to lead the lives everyone deserves. 

Our work is far from finished; many of our neighbors still face the difficult math of keeping the 
lights on or putting food on the table. But as we prepare to launch a slew of new programs next 
year to help them recover, I’m inspired by the unwavering support you’ve shown us and our 
mission to power lives. On behalf of OEF and all those we serve, thank you for helping us 
build a brighter future. See you in 2022.
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Since March 1, 2020...

$872,044
paid in energy assistance 

to households in crisis.

5,136
Oregonians assisted 

with their bills.

1 in 7
Oregonians 
are behind 

on their bills.15,000+
total donations made to 
OEF by people like you

“On my budget, everything is 
significant, and when COVID hit, 
we had extra expenses. Without 
energy assistance, it would’ve 
been a much, much harder 
journey. I just have that little bit of 
extra money each month...that’s 
able to go to things like food, family 
essentials, health care. 

What OEF is doing is huge.  
I’m extremely grateful for what  
I’ve received from you.” 

- Nancy, OEF client & donor

“Luanne, Beth, and James live in a 
low-income community in eastern 
Oregon. When their landlord failed 
to keep up with maintenance, 
the building’s HUD subsidy was 
revoked, driving up the rent and 
utility costs. 

After years of not needing 
assistance, the three seniors found 
themselves unable to keep up with 
their bills. They reached out for 
help, and Oregon Energy Fund 
was able to help all three of them 
(and several others) pay off their 
energy costs while they looked for a 
more affordable home.”

“As the Program Coordinator for 
my agency’s energy assistance 
program, I get to witness 
firsthand the impact that a gift 
to OEF has on a family. 

From a single mom working full-
time who lost childcare due to 
COVID-19, to an elderly couple 
who had increased medical and 
safety costs on their fixed income, 
I see the hardworking people 
who have impossible choices to 
make, that none of us should 
ever have to consider. 

I hear firsthand the crack in their 
voice when we are able to ease 
the burden someone has been 
carrying. That’s one reason I do 
the hard work that we do. I get to 
help people who really need it.”

- Jess, OEF Board Member & 
Community Action employee

MANAGEMENT TEAMADVISORY COUNCILBOARD OF DIRECTORS

SUPERCHARGE
YOUR 

SUPPORT!

Energy assistance 
isn’t just for the 
winter anymore.

Help your neighbors 
keep the lights on all 

year long by becoming 
a monthly donor.



WHERE  
WE HELPED

THE YEAR IN NUMBERSTHE YEAR IN NUMBERS

WHO WE 
HELPED

In 2021, 
Oregon Energy Fund 

provided energy 
assistance to 

1,453 
HOUSEHOLDS  

and 3,802 
PEOPLE. 

499
SENIORS

1,391
CHILDREN

384
DISABLEDWhite

45%

Latino
36%

Black
7%

Other
7%

Native 
American

3%

Asian
1%

Pacific 
Islander

1%

Portland Metro 
1,374 people

Gorge/Central 
568 people

Mid-Valley 
324 people

Southern
1,132 people

Coast 
82 people

Eastern 
322 people

“Thank you for 
being here for 

us during these 
difficult times.” 

- OEF Client

66% Individuals

Businesses & Corporations

Grants

Interest Earnings

27%

6%

1%

FUNDING SOURCESSPENDING
71% Program

Fundraising

Management

24%

4%

$1.60M 
REVENUE



THANK YOU, DONORS!
INDIVIDUALS

POWER GRID

The following individuals donated $1,000 or more.

Power Grid donors support our work by making an easy and automatic monthly contribution.

The following individuals donated $500 - $999.

Mr. J. B. Allbritton and  
Mrs. Langley P. Allbritton

Mr. Joe Allbritton and  
Mrs. Karla Allbritton

Ms. Helen E. Andrews and  
Mr. Michael J. Wilkins

Dr. Anita L. Archer

Ms. Loretta M. Asa

Ms. Elizabeth W. Baer

Ms. Joan A. Baker

Mr. Jerome C. Barr

Mr. Dirk E. Barram and  
Mrs. Nancy L. Barram

Mr. James N. Bartroff and  
Ms. Marci K. Clark

Mr. Edward W. Basaraba

Mr. Robert S. Blacketor

Mr. Carson Bowler and  
Mrs. Valerie Bowler

Mrs. Arlene D. Bradley and  
Mr. Mark E. Bradley

Ms. Ulista J. Brooks

Ms. Andrea Brown and  
Mr. Daniel Brown

Ms. Deborah A. Brown and  
Mr. Terrell D. Brown

Mr. Gary A. Burgoine
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Ms. Jean M. Caldwell

Mr. George A. Castles

Ms. Sandra J. Chadwick and  
Mr. Geoff Chadwick

Mr. Daniel B. Abdill and  
Mrs. Nancy I. Abdill

Ms. Lisa Adatto

Dr. Michael D. Aiona and  
Mrs. Deborah C. Aiona

Mr. Bill Amberg and  
Mrs. Lou-Anne G. Amberg

Mr. Michael E. Anderson

Mr. Michael S. Andrews and  
Mrs. Adelaide E. Andrews

Mr. Damon S. Apostalon

Ms. Joyce E. Arestad

Mr. Ray B. Auel and  
Mrs. Jean M. Auel

Mrs. Susan J. Avar and  
Mr. Eric P. Avar

Ms. Mary L. Baetkey

Ms. Jill A. Batty

Ms. Vera Bennett

Ms. Susan T. Bishop

Mr. William Blake

Mr. Dale Blue and  
Mrs. Melissa L. Blue

Ms. Clarisa Borrego

Ms. Patty Boucher

Ms. Kristen L. Brown

Ms. Patricia L. Bruggere

Ms. Marsha L. Bryant and  
Mr. Michael J. Bennett

Mr. Paul E. Buffam and  
Mrs. Elizabeth A. Buffam

Mr. Michael R. Bunce and  
Mrs. Deborah J. Bunce

Ms. Judith A. Morgan

Mr. Richard J. Mullins and  
Ms. Barbara S. Lenfesty

Ms. Susan Murphy and  
Mr. Michael W. Murphy

Ms. Diana L. Myers

Ms. Yvonne M. Nesbitt

Mr. Richard S. Olsen

Ms. JoAnn K. Onstott

Mr. Steven Parker

Ms. Lee R. Peters

Ms. Susan M. Picologlou

ABC Jewelry Co.

Apple Inc

Base Line Properties, LLC

Beery Elsner &  
Hammond LLP

Bethel Missionary 
Baptist Church, Inc.

Boeing

Brugge Property LLC

Bruggere Family 
Foundation

Bryan Potter Design Inc

Cambia Health  
Solutions, Inc.

Chevron Corporation

Children’s Discovery School

Classic Cycle Inc

Clays Auto Service

CoBank

Columbia Bank

Contractor Plan Center

Mr. Byron Ady and  
Mrs. Robin L. Ady

Ms. Jani L. Arnold

Mr. Philip G. Arzt

Mr. Robert S. Baker and 
Mrs. Janet R. Baker

Mr. Steven P. Barry

Ms. Anita E. Beckwith

Ms. Diana E. Bell

Mr. Thomas L. Birkholz and 
Mrs. Marilyn J. Birkholz

Mr. Jeffrey T. Bjorn and  
Mrs. Erin M. Fitzpatrick-Bjorn

Mrs. Susan B. Board

Ms. Barbara Bodyfelt Stewart

Mr. Michael S. Bolduan and 
Mrs. Linda M. Bolduan

Ms. Ann L. Boucher

Mrs. Peggy A. Bromley

Mr. Jerry L. Caruthers and 
Mrs. Joan E. Caruthers

Mr. David Chapman and 
Mrs. Lynne Chapman

Ms. Linda A. Chisholm

Mr. Wee Y. Chin and  
Mrs. Janet K. Chin

Mr. Lynn E. Cochran

Mr. Charles E. Comstock 
and  
Mrs. Betty L. Comstock

Ms. Sharon W. Conner

Mr. Ivan J. Cook and  
Ms. Colleen Cook

Mr. Paul E. Daugherty and  
Mrs. Susan L. Daugherty

Ms. Rita DelRey

Ms. Kathie DeWitt

Mrs. Mary-Elise Diedrich

Mrs. Marietta Doney

Mr. Richard I. Dracott and  
Mrs. Marita J. Dracott

Ms. Kathleen D. Dunbar

Ms. Barbara B. Ellison

Mr. James Elting and  
Mrs. Catherine Elting

Mr. Don Feathers and  
Mrs. Jean Feathers

Mr. Jerry B. Fong

Mr. Larry N. Frager and  
Mrs. Frederica M. Frager

Mr. Brian J. Frohring and  
Ms. Jennifer L. Frohring

Mr. Alan R. Gaddis and  
Mrs. Karen D. Gaddis

Mr. Michael J. Garland and  
Mrs. Anita J. Garland

Mr. Paul M. Gerlach and  
Mrs. Rebecca L. Gerlach

Mr. William H. Burbach

Mr. John H. Burgess and  
Mrs. Dela Burgess

Mrs. Marion J. Burgess

Ms. Karin Campbell-Moore

Mr. Michael E. Carlson

Ms. Tammy Carpenter

Mr. Karl K. Christoffers

Ms. Melanie Chu and Lewis 
Chu

Ms. Sandra A. Coila

Kathryn A. Colinger

Mr. William E. Daugherty 
and Mrs. Sarah G. 
Daugherty

Mr. Gary L. Davidson and  
Ms. Jean E. Davidson

Mr. Richard G. Davis and  
Mrs. Judy S. Davis

Ms. Dolores Dee

Mr. Deane C. DeFontes, Jr. 
and Ms. Kathryn D. Scott

Ms. Mary F. DeLateur and  
Mr. John V. Hendricks

Mr. R. Steven Dimeo

Mr. Kevin S. Djang and  
Mrs. Rebecca A. Djang

Mr. Timothy R. Drain and  
Mrs. Susan E. Drain

Mr. Marvin G. Dunn and  
Ms. Ardys M. Dunn

Ms. Tish K. Eaton and  
Mr. Steve Wegner

Ms. Karilyn Pilkington

Mr. Kevin Pohlschneider

Ms. Sandra G. Purves

Mr. Phillip D. Ricker and  
Ms. Marion H. Shimoda

Mr. Stephen R. Rodger and 
Mrs. Patricia A. Rodger

Ms. Sara L. Roth

Mr. William C. Schlaman 
and Mrs. Barbara Schlaman

Mrs. Janet H. Schmidt and 
Mr. Bryan L. Schmidt

Coquille Tribal  
Community Fund
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of Equity Foundation

D & M Pump and  
Heating Inc.

Deacon Family Fund of 
The Oregon Community 
Foundation

Dell Technologies

Discount Smokes & 
Cigarettes

Doerfler Farms, Inc.

Ecotope, Inc.

Ed Carpenter Studio

Equant

Exercise Equipment  
of Oregon

First Technology Federal 
Credit Union

Fox Accounting &  
Tax Services

Fred Meyer  
Community Rewards

Mr. James A. Coakley Jr. and 
Mrs. Stella M. Coakley

Mr. Steven L. Crabb and 
Mrs. Sharon L. Crabb

Mr. Frederick M. Czuba and 
Mrs. Kerry A. Czuba

Dr. Patrick E. Davol and  
Ms. Catherine A. Davol

Ms. Theresa DeBois

Mrs. Lauren Deming and 
Mr. Will H. Deming

Jess Demonte

Mr. Roland A. deSzoeke and 
Mrs. Judith J. deSzoeke

Ms. Ariane Devaud

Mrs. Marietta Doney

Dr. Edward J. Doyle

Mr. Leslie N. Engle and  
Ms. Becky Engle

Ms. Catherine L. Fine

Mr. Stuart Fishman

Ms. Elizabeth A. Fosterman

Ms. Barbara Fox-Friedman

Mr. Roberto G. Fuentes and 
Mrs. Katherine B. Fuentes

Mr. Kirk Gibson and  
Ms. Beverly Aldinger

Mr. Gregory R. Gleason

Ms. Rosa F. Heinrich

Dr. Jonathan G. Hill and  
Mrs. Penny D. Hill

Sister Marcia E. Hobart

Mr. Joseph A. Hopfer and  
Mrs. Elaine Hopfer

Ms. Jeanine A. Horn-Ritchie 
and  
Mr. Mark E. Ritchie

Mr. David A. Horsburgh and  
Mrs. Denyse J. Horsburgh

Ms. Kristine M. Huggins

Mr. Thomas S. Hughes and  
Ms. Frances D. Andersen

Mr. Gerald R. Hulsman and  
Ms. Florence E. Hulsman

Ms. Yvonne M. Iverson

Ms. Teresa Jaynes-
Lockwood

Ms. Charlotte B. Johnson

Mrs. Mary J. Johnson and  
Mr. Craig E. Johnson

Mr. Steven W. Johnston

Ms. Patricia D. Kinser

Ms. Annette E. Kirby and  
Mr. Gerald J. Richardson

Ms. Joanne Knight

Mr. Paul Koehler

Ms. Patricia A. Kosderka

Mr. Harold L. Kraxberger

Ms. Holly E. Eby and  
Mr. Arden Eby

Ms. Marilyn Edmunds

Mr. Cecil Elbert and  
Ms. Anna Elbert

Ms. Nessa A. Elila

Ms. Elizabeth Evans

Ms. Marcella G. Evans

Mr. Fred G. Evensen and  
Mrs. Janet A. Evensen

Ms. Nancy A. Felten

Ms. Suzanne D. Ferdig

Mr. Bernard T. Fisher and  
Mrs. Marsha J. Fisher

Mr. Richard J. Fisher

Ms. Andrea J. Fogue

Ms. Martha N. Fraundorf

Mr. Ben Gadbois

Mr. John F. Geller and  
Mrs. Ann D. Geller

Mr. Keith A. Gildenmeister

Mr. Thomas B. Giles and  
Mrs. Mary S. Giles

Mr. Jim Godfrey and  
Ms. Marion R. Godfrey

Mr. Tom Goodpaster

Mr. Mark A. Gordon and  
Mrs. Jody Gordon

Ms. Susan J. Goudy

Ms. N. N. Goya

Ms. Donna Z. Green

Mr. David L. Greger and  
Mrs. Caroline L. Greger

Ms. Jordan Schoonover and 
Mr. Jay Schoonover

Mr. Charles A. Scudder

Ms. Linda S. Settje

Mr. James A. Shand and 
Mrs. Naomi E. Shand

Ms. Kelli J. Shea

Mr. Brian L. Sherman and 
Mrs. Linda M. Sherman

Mr. Stanley J. Short

Mr. Dale F. Siefert and  
Mrs. Mary R. Blankevoort

Ms. Marlys J. Simonsen

Genentech Inc

Glenn L. Erickson 
Excavating

Green Mountain 
Landscaping & Construction

H.William and  
Patricia J. Gazeley Fund

Handelman Studio

Harry L. Stearns, Inc.

Harsch Investment 
Properties

Haven Spa Pool & Hearth

HSI Security Systems, Inc

In Touch Physical Therapy

Intel Corporation

Jessie Jonas Charitable Fund

Juan Young Trust

Kulu Family Fund

Lam Research Employee 
Gift Match Program

Mahler Family Foundation

Maybelle Clark Macdonald 
Foundation

McAfee LLC

Mr. Robert G. Furusho

Ms. Karen M. Garber and 
Mr. John F. Desmarais

Ms. Judith A. Gauthier

Mr. William A. Gehrke

Mr. Corbett Greenhalgh and 
Mrs. Elisabeth Greenhalgh

Mrs. Madeline Grimm

Ms. Vera L. Harding

Mr. Robert C. Harmon and 
Ms. Ruth E. Schellbach

Mr. Jeffrey I. Hartnett and 
Mrs. Susan E. Gibson-
Hartnett

Mr. Homer M. Hepworth 
and Mrs. Cindy Hepworth

Mr. Charles W. Herren, Jr. 
and Mr. Rod P. Murphy

Mr. John R. Hesselgrave and 
Mrs. Peggy F. Hesselgrave

Mrs. Barbara M. Hoffstetter

Mrs. Amy E. Honisett

Mr. Scott Huff and Ms. Holli 
Adams

Ms. Barbara L. Jones

Mr. Karl F. Kundert

Ms. Jan Landis and  
Mr. Al Landis

Ms. Rebecca A. Langdon

Ms. Penelope Lapham

Mr. Joshua Levine

Mr. Chyong-Huey Lin

Dr. John E. Linman and  
Dr. Sally K. Linman

Ms. Margaret J. Loper

Mr. Adam Lowney and  
Ms. Chamber Dorheim

Mr. Ronald W. Lyons and  
Mrs. Delia V. Lyons

Ms. Jane Maland

Mr. Madison L. Marshall and  
Mrs. Constance M. Marshall

Mr. Tom Matthews and  
Mrs. Charlotte Matthews

Mr. James T. Maynard

Ms. Katherine A. McDowell, 
Esq.  
and Mr. Kenneth Lerner

Mrs. Phyllis A. McIntire

Mr. Timothy L. McMahan 
and  
Ms. Mia I. Nicholson

Ms. Ruth Medak and  
Ms. Joanne M. Medak

Ms. Karlina Merkens

Ms. Naomi J. Miller

Ms. Irene Mullerleile and  
Mr. Wilhelm Mullerleile

Mr. James A. Griffin, Jr. and  
Mrs. Joann F. Griffin

Mr. Robert Grover and  
Ms. Theresa M. Kirsch

Mr. George R. Hall

Mrs. Tanya M. Halvorson 
and  
Mr. Eric Halvorson

Mrs. Cheryl L. Hammond

Mr. Peter E. Harr and  
Mrs. Sharon O. Harr

Mr. William E. Harrison

Mr. Max C. Helbig

Mrs. Wilma M. Hens and  
Mr. Charles W. Hens

Ms. Mary E. Hirsch

Mr. Walter A. Hogsett

Mr. John E. Holing and  
Mrs. Terry F. Holing

Mrs. Robin R. Holman and  
Mr. Doug Holman

Ms. Susan M. Hubbuch

Mr. Ronald L. Lickteig and  
Ms. Karen Hummer-Lickteig

Mr. Sufian Y. Husseini and  
Mrs. Barbara Husseini

Ms. Bobbi Inman

Mr. James D. Jackson

Ms. Tammy L. Jackson

Mr. Anthony B. James

Ms. Terrie L. Jarrell

Mr. Norman S. Jee and  
Mrs. Ann Jee

Mr. Jon Jennison and  
Mrs. Laura E. Jennison

Ms. Veda J. Sollenbarger

Ms. Jean M. Squier

Mr. Scott M. Stauffer

Mr. Jon R. Stroud and  
Mrs. Barbara J. Stroud

Mrs. Roberta J. Tanner  
and Mr. Dennis Tanner

Ms. Norma J. Taylor

Ms. Christina Tempelaar-Lietz

Mr. Bruce G. Thompson  
and Mrs. Merlie Thompson

Ms. Donna A. Thwing

Ms. Lyn A. Trainer

McCauley Potter Fain 
Associates Inc.

McDowell Rackner &  
Gibson PC

MJB Painting &  
Restoration Co

Moe’s Bike Shop

MSC Engineers, Inc.

Neuberger Family 
Charitable Fund

New Relic

Nike - EE Giving

North Country  
Investments, LLC

NW Natural

NW Veterans  
Security Services

OCF Joseph E Weston  
Public Foundation

Open Door Gathering Place

Oregon State Society

Pacific Rim Sash & Door LLC

R Lawrence Properties

Ranchette Manor

Mr. John Keeffe and Mrs. 
Isabel Keeffe

Mr. D Bradley Koslin and 
Mrs. Marla J. Koslin

Mr. Michael Shinn and Ms. 
Ellen Lairson

Mr. Kevin Lane

Mr. David Lennert and Mrs. 
Lianne Lennert

Mr. William J. Magorian and 
Mrs. Lanie B. Magorian

Dr. Antonia McClune

Ms. Marie D. McDonough

Ms. Martha P. McMurry and 
Mr. Gregory A. Thomas

Mr. Joseph McQueen and 
Mrs. Virginia M. McQueen

Ms. Mary Z. Mead

Ms. Carol A. Miller and Mr. 
Robert Simpson

Ms. Marilyn J. Morris

Mr. Georg E. Mueller

Mr. James A. Neal and Mrs. 
Karen M. Neal

Mr. Harry B. Nehls

Ms. Marjorie Napper

Mrs. Dorothy Piacentini and  
Mr. Franklin Piacentini

Mrs. Lois A. Pitman

Mrs. Barbara A. Pitney

Mr. Ralph G. Quinsey and  
Mrs. Jean A. Quinsey

Ms. Sue A. Randall

Mr. Lenox P. Rector

Mr. David R. Reich

Ms. Patricia J. Reser

Mr. Tyler J. Richardson and  
Mrs. Rimma Richardson

Mr. Kenneth J. Rychlick and  
Mrs. Bobbi L. Rychlick

Mr. Peter Sandgren

Mr. Philip V. Sandstrom and  
Mrs. Wendy S. Sandstrom

Mr. Fred Saxonberg and  
Mrs. Beverly T. Saxonberg

Mr. Carl A. Scheeler and  
Ms. Elizabeth C. Scheeler

Mr. Jason E. Schwabel and  
Ms. Kirsten L. Schwabel

Mr. David E. Scott

Mr. Christian Smith and  
Mrs. Julie Smith

Ms. Sheila K. Smith

Mr. E. Ned Snow and  
Mrs. Carolyn J. Snow

Ms. Janet Snyder

Mr. James M. Spain and  
Ms. Joyce L. Spain

Mr. Henry D. Specht, Jr. and  
Ms. Lidia A. Specht

Mrs. Jean E. Johnson

Mr. David R. Sherrod and  
Ms. Jenda A. Johnson

Ms. Cynthia J. Jones

Ms. Elizabeth S. Joseph

Mr. Timothy A. Kalberg

Mr. Allan E. Karsk

Mr. Dale A. Karstetter and  
Mrs. Susan Karstetter

Christine E. Keith

Mr. James A. Kenney and  
Mrs. Constance B. Kenney

Ms. Regina Keough

Ms. Valerie L. Kerrisk

Mr. Robert Kirschner

Ms. Marguerite E. Kleger

Ms. Monica L. Kleier and  
Mr. Steve C. Kleier

Ms. Alison Knoedler

Ms. Heidi A. Kohne

Ms. Virginia M. Krall

Ms. Virginia M. Kretzer

Mr. William A. Lanfri

Mr. Stephen R. Langasek 
and  
Mrs. Patty L. Langasek

Dr. John H. Lemmer and  
Mrs. Elaine C. Lemmer

Mr. Richard G. Lewis and  
Mrs. Anna R. Lewis

Ms. Mary L. Libby

Mr. William S. Lifschutz

Mr. Walter Lindley and  
Mrs. Conny Lindley

Mr. Peter J. Tronquet and 
Mrs. Cathy W. Tronquet

Mr. Harry D. Turvey

Mrs. Kathleen M. Ulwelling

Mr. Dennis L. Varenas and 
Ms. Barbara J. Varenas

Mr. David L. Vernier and 
Mrs. Christine Vernier

Mr. Heston H. S. Chu and 
Ms. Anne E. Wahr

Mr. Thomas J. Walsh

Ms. Jill T. Walworth and  
Mr. Toren P. B. Orzeck

Robert W. Mulligan  
Co., Inc.

Robinson Rentals

Rose City Day Nursery

salesforce.com, inc.

Sauvie Island Stables, LLC

Siri Produce, Inc.

Sisters of Mercy - Silverton

Sisters of the Holy Name

St. Timothy  
Lutheran Church

Standard Utility 
Contractors, Inc.

Stoel Rives LLP

Sun Motel

Tacos Del Sur Inc

TEGNA Foundation

Temp Control Mechanical

The J & U Moyer  
Family Foundation

The Kevin Culver  
Smith Fund

The Mann-Crawford Family

Mr. John N. Nolen and Mrs. 
Barbara Nolen

Mr. John Norlin and Mrs. 
Kay W. Norlin

Ms. Karyn O’Bryant

Ms. Rashelle K. Oldfield

Mr. Michael J. F. Oxentenko

Mr. Robert B. Parker

Ms. K. Michelle Pendley

Ms. Cyndi Peterson

Ms. Janice E. Phillips

Ms. Elizabeth A. Picologlou 
and Mr. Rick Weber

Mrs. Barbara A. Pitney

Mr. William G. Preston

Ms. Renata K. Riley

Ms. Marywynn Ryan and Mr. 
Kenton J. McSween

Mr. William R. Ryan

Ms. Tanya K. Schaefer

Mr. Calvin G. Scheideman

Mr. Orin Setzer

Mr. Chester A. Smith, Jr. and 
Mrs. Alta M. Smith

Mr. Craig H. Stratton and  
Mrs. Rebecca Stratton

Mr. Terence P. Sweeney

Ms. Margaret J. Taft

Mr. Michael Tarbell and  
Ms. Carrie Tarbell

Mr. Darrah Thomas and  
Mrs. Barbara R. Thomas

Mrs. Dawn L. Thomas and  
Mr. Jeffery V. Thomas

Ms. Marijane Thompson

Mrs. Anna Mae Tichy

Ms. Christine H. Tiffany

Mr. Pieter J. VanZanden and  
Mrs. LeAnn VanZanden

Mr. Kevin S. Vincent and  
Mrs. Gloria Vincent

Ms. Katharine Voth

Mr. Lawrence R. Weisberg

Mr. Thomas W. Weitzel and  
Mrs. Gloria A. Weitzel

Mr. John T. Well and  
Ms. Jan Hayden Well

Ms. Milicent K. Wewerka

Mr. Paul E. White and Mrs. 
Caroline M. White

Mr. Clifford M. Whitlow and  
Mrs. Frieda A. Whitlow

Ms. Martha L. Williams

Ms. Barbara I. Wilwers

Ms. Jennifer E. Wirsig and  
Mrs. Helen G. Worthington

Ms. Linda S. Wylie

Mr. Daniel W. Youngberg 
and Mrs. Jill A. Youngberg

Ms. Mary A. Lockyear

Mr. James R. Males and  
Mrs. Marcia E. Males

Ms. Julia M. Maloney

Mr. Mark D. Marineau and  
Mrs. Lisa J. Marineau

Mr. Gary Massoni and  
Mrs. Betty Massoni

Cheryl A. McCaffrey

Ms. Carol McCarthy

Mr. Donald C. McCollum, Jr. 
and Ms. Carol Resco

Ms. Nancy R. McCormick 
and  
Mr. John R. McCormick

Mr. Daniel W. McFarland 
and  
Mrs. Katherine McFarland

Mr. Robert L. McFarlane

Mr. Jonathan J. McKillip and  
Mrs. Doris J. McKillip

Msgt. Felix J. McLarney, 
(Ret.)

Mr. Kevin M. Meyer

Ms. Marietta F. Miick

Mr. Jerry A. Miller

Ms. Marlene E. Miller and  
Mr. Robert L. Miller

Mr. Ross J. Miller and  
Mrs. Nancy L. Miller

Ms. Colleen Moloney and  
Mr. Lane Toensmeier

Ms. Susan R. Molthan

Ms. Jane M. Moore

Ms. Georgia Z. Morgan

Ms. Ruth Warbington and 
Mr. Richard D. Hausken

Ms. Christine E. Warden

Mr. John W. Warner and 
Mrs. Helen M. Warner
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Ms. Judith D. Westin

Dr. Clifton R. White Jr. and 
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Mr. Karl E. Wiegers

Ms. Helene L. Wilson
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Foundation

The Sankoz Corporation Inc
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The Varitz Foundation Inc.

The Zephyr Fund

Thistle Giving Fund

TLM Training Center, Inc.

Tyfone, Inc.

US Bank

US Bank Foundation, 
Matching Gifts

VanNatta Brothers

Vernier Software & 
Technology, LLC

Vina MosesThrift Store

Walsh Trucking Co., LTD.

West Oregon Electric 
Cooperative, Inc.

Western Abrasives, Inc.

Wildhorse Resort & Casino

Willamette Nurseries, Inc.
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Mr. Andrew W. Snyder and 
Mrs. Doris L. Snyder

Dr. Richard K. Staggenborg 
and Ms. Karen Staggenborg

Ms. Thalia M. Stewart

Mrs. Roberta J. Tanner and 
Mr. Dennis Tanner

Ms. Nancy L. Tice

Mr. Donald A. Trelstad and 
Mrs. Cynthia B. Trelstad

Mr. Jerry A. Vanderlinde and 
Ms. Thuy VanderLinde

Mr. William M. Vollmer and 
Mrs. Jean Moore Vollmer

Mr. Jeffrey A. VonAllmen 
and Mrs. Jaylene VonAllmen

Mr. Michael J. Voss and Mrs. 
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Mr. William H. Warnes and 
Ms. Roberta A. Bigelow

Mr. Michael D. Weaver and 
Mrs. Kerry Weaver

Mr. Stephen D. Welch and 
Ms. Debbie Welch

Mr. G. M. Silberbach and 
Ms. Paula R. Welshons

Mrs. Lynn E. Whitehead

Mr. Jack Wolinsky

Ms. Elva D. Younkin

Boeing

Brown’s Point S

City of Beaverton

City of Lake Oswego

City of Oregon City

City of Troutdale

City of Tualatin

City of Wilsonville

Everett Street  
Autoworks

Ken Fisher Auto &  
Truck Repair

Lane Electric Cooperative

Linfield College

Lovett Deconstruction

Motorcar Doctors

Multnomah County  
Fleet Services

Springfield Utility Board

Tualatin Hills Park and 

Recreation District

Tualatin Valley  
Water District

Walsh Trucking Co., LTD.

Washington County  
Fleet Services
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The COVID-19 years have been hard for everyone. But few have felt the pinch as 
acutely as students, who have needed to take classes from home in the midst of a 
global crisis. To make matters worse, many college students and families with  
children experience major financial hardship and struggle to pay for basic expenses 
like food and utilities, making it difficult to focus on learning and succeed in school.  
No one can read or do homework in a cold, dark house!

Last year, Oregon Energy Fund launched the Year of the Student, a dedicated effort to 
help low-income students pay their bills. Our first program provided a monthly energy 
assistance stipend to the families of students at KairosPDX, a K-5 charter school. 
We’re delighted to announce this program has been renewed for a second year thanks 
to a $10,000 grant from our partner CareOregon, allowing us to create a productive 
home environment for even more students. 

We also established two new programs to help older students pay their expenses. 
The first, a partnership with Portland State University, will create an on-campus 
energy assistance fund for PSU students facing financial hardship – the first of its kind 
in the nation. We’ve also partnered with Get Schooled, a digital counseling service 
that prepares high schoolers for college and the job world. By reaching low-income 
students through texts and online tools, we can connect them directly with necessary 
resources like energy assistance.

We’re proud to address this overlooked need and look forward to adding more 
programs soon. Support our work today with a donation to Oregon Energy Fund.

OEF EXPANDS YEAR OF THE 
STUDENT PROGRAMMING


